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COOPER FARMS

                            INNOVATIVE SEC. IV 

                 COMMUNITY  ASSOCIATION, INC.
October 28, 2010
Homeowner's Association Quarterly Meeting

The Cooper Farms Innovative Sec.  IV Community Association, Inc., quarterly meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm by the Board Secretary, Jenell Barker who welcomed all present.  The meeting was held at Okolona Christian Church on Mt. Washington Rd.  Board members present were Jenell Barker, Rhonda Ross and Linda Roberts.  Bill Stout was present to represent Stout Properties.   

Jenell said we would have the guest speakers from ValleyCrest speak to the group before we went into the regular meeting.  She then introduced Erik Watson and Bobby Gregory who talked to the homeowners about several issues.  The floor was then opened up for questions by the homeowners.
Secretary's Report - Minutes from the June 15, 2010 meeting were distributed.  Pat Hagan motioned and George Barker seconded that we dispense with the reading of the minutes.  No discussion and motion carried.  After giving everyone time to read the minutes, George motioned and Bill Schubert seconded that the minutes be approved.  No discussion and motion carried.
Treasurer's Report - Linda went over the September financials which had been distributed to all present.  Total deposits were $9,126.70 and total expenditures were $9,681.00.  Balances at the end of September are:  Citizens Union Bank Reserve Account money market $96,741.09, CD at First Federal Savings $15,000.00 and Fifth Third Securities Gov't Bond is $15,437.26 for a total of $122,113.10. PNC Bank checking account ending balance and adjusted balance both are $18,209.95.  James Decker motioned and Jim Bessar seconded that the Treasurer's Report be accepted.  No discussion and motion carried.
Past Dues - Jenell went over the past due accounts.  There are seven units owing over $500.00 and eleven owing less for a total past due of $15,789.60.  She said the board had agreed last year to not accept any new payment plans but the homeowners who are and have been on plans for a long time are not reducing their  past due balances  since most are not paying more than the monthly maintenance fee and no additional.  She said this is not fair to all the other homeowners who pay their maintenance fees monthly the same as they do their other monthly bills.  
Of the seven accounts over $500.00 -

$3554.70 - Attorney began foreclosure action this month

  1061.70 - Attorney is sending a final letter and if no resolution, he will proceed with a lien then foreclosure.

  3596.70 - In foreclosure by the 1st mortgage company

  2348.70 - Attorney to begin lien and foreclosure action in October

  1597.70 - Attorney to send letter then take further action if no resolution

  1045.00 - Attorney to send letter then take further action if no resolution

    540.00 - House has been sold and realtor has been contacted to make sure this amount is included in the closing.
The two who owe almost $500 have been contacted by phone to advise they are getting close to the $500 when action is taken on the account.

It is to be noted in all collection correspondence from the attorney that the homeowner is to pay all attorney expenses.

Committee Report - 

Rhonda advised she has completed painting the house numbers on all applicable units except the first section of the townhomes which she hopes to complete in the next two weeks.

Unfinished Business -

1.  Proof of Insurance - Jenell reported she has 48 current forms and that it is a never ending job to keep the renewal request letters going out.  She said she spoke with Hal Thomas to get his opinion as what can be done to get homeowners to get their forms to us.  He said if we turned the names in to him, he would handle from that point on.  There would be fees charged for each letter sent and any action that has to be taken.  Discussion then ensued on how important it is to have these forms and what some of the consequences could be if a homeowner does not have insurance and has a catastrophe.
2.  Master Policy - The results of the survey that was sent to all homeowners were: 29 were marked yes and 14 marked no.  Since the majority of forms returned were yes, the board contacted the attorney who prepared an amendment to the Declaration which was distributed to those present.  It will be mailed or delivered to all others.  The result of the vote will determine if the homeowners do or do not want a master policy.  There has to be a 75% approval.

3.  Audit - Jenell said she spoke with the CPA at Grewling Accountants CPA firm and they are sending her a list of what is required for a Review.  She will get the information to them so the review can be completed by December 31.
4.  Tree Removals - There were several dead trees cut down and removed from the property in the spring.  More will be  cut either this fall or next spring.  Jenell said she has been in contact with Madonna Flood's office regarding the responsibility of the trees in the easement on the other side of the fence behind the townhouses.  The easement is on private property but we do not know if it is our property or the houses behind us.

5.  Poison Ivy Treatment - The area at the side of the townhomes next to Mt. Washington Rd was sprayed in late spring to eradicate the poison ivy.

New Business -

1.  Fall Trimming - Shrubs and trees are going to be trimmed shorter and closer this fall.  What bushes/shrubs can't be trimmed this fall will be trimmed in the spring trimming. Trees next to the gutters will be trimmed down to below the gutter level and are to continue being trimmed to stay that way in order to lessen damage to the gutters.  It might take more than one trimming to get them looking decent but in the long run they will all look better.   
2.  2011 Board Members - Only four biographical information sheets were received by the Secretary.  There will not be an election in December and the 2011 Board Members will be Jenell Barker, Kim Henry, Linda Roberts and Rhonda Ross.

3.  Roof Maintenance - Due to the Association  already having to pay for roof maintenance on some of the homes recently and even for some interior damage due to lack of maintenance, it was decided by the board to obtain some quotes for maintenance to be done on all units.  This was presented  to the homeowners to let them know some of the projects we have in progress.  This preventive maintenance should be done in order to prevent future expenses.

4.  Snow/Ice Removal - We have submitted blank forms for quotes to several companies.

5.  Lawn Care - Quotes have also been requested from several companies for lawncare and will be presented at the December meeting for a vote by the homeowners.

6.  Balconies on Four of the Townhomes - Quotes have been requested for repair or replacement of the four balconies  in the first section of the townhomes which are rotting pretty badly.  We have been told by more than one contractor that it would be cheaper to remove them than repair them.   Again, we wanted to let the homeowners know of some of the projects we are working on.
7.  2011 Budget - According to the By-Laws, Article II, Section 5, Voting and Eligibility, Number C, there were not a majority of the eligible homeowners present in order to have a vote.  Proxies had not been sent out since it would not make any sense to have proxies sent out to vote on a budget that had never been presented.  The proposed budget will be included in the next Newsletter and will be voted on at the December Meeting.

8.  Bill Stout went over the proposed budget figures.  He also said that some money needs to be taken out of the Operational account and put in the Reserve account before the end of the year in order to avoid paying taxes on it.  
9.  A homeowner asked about having the monthly maintenance fee automatically sent to Stout Properties. This information will be included in the next Newsletter.

10.  It was requested that a current list of homeowners be given to everyone.  This will be  distributed at the December meeting.

11.  Discussion ensued on the best way the board can communicate with the homeowners.  Some of the suggestions were: website, e-mail, post sign at entrance to the community and putting a flyer in paper boxes.  Pros and cons were given on each suggestion and no one method was decided.

With no further business to come before the homeowners, a motion was made and seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  No discussion and motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Jenell Barker, Secretary and Acting President on October 29, 2010. 

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	


